
SOCIETY MEMBERS ATTEND BATTLE OF THE CAPES EVENT

Three members of the Society of the War of 1812 in Virginia attended
the Norfolk Chapter of the Virginia Sons of the American Revolution
event in Virginia Beach on September 7, 2024. The event was the
243rd Anniversary of the Battle of the Capes which took place off the
Virginia Capes on September 5, 1781. Although no Virginia troops or
naval personnel participated in the battle, the French navy under the
command of Admiral Compte de Grasse defeated the British navy and
made possible the subsequent victory of the American and French forces
at Yorktown on October 19, 1781. Among the Virginia Society’s
participants were President Stuart Butler, 1st Vice President Kenneth
Hawkins, and Councillor Timothy Ahlgrim, all of whom are also members
of the Sons of the American Revolution. Enclosed are pertinent pages
from the official program describing the event and photos (taken by
Tim Ahlgrim). There were over forty different organizations laying
wreaths during the event.

The event took place in front of the statue of Compte de Grasse, a
gift from France, near the Old Cape Henry Lighthouse in Virginia Beach.
Although it was a rainy day, nearly 100 people gathered there to
observe the festivities. It is a nationally recognized event.

MC for the program was Capt (USN-Ret) Christopher Melhuish, who
Society members may remember as our principal speaker at our annual
muster 2023.



President Butler behind the Society’s wreath



Wreaths of the principle sponsors of the event



Admiral Compte de Grasse statue






